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Wilcox agrees on strong cop to fix lawless culture
Responding to the release of the Wilcox Report, the Master Builders Association of Victoria today urged the Federal Government to keep its election commitment of retaining a ‘strong cop’ on the beat for the building and construction industry. 

Master Builders Executive Director, Brian Welch, said recent incidents of violence and intimidation on construction sites was likely to be a sign of things to come if the replacement body to the Australian Building and Construction Commission (ABCC) was weakened in any way.

“The clearest outcome from the Wilcox Inquiry has been the recognition that “the ABCC has made a significant contribution to improved conduct and harmony in the building and construction industry”. 
“Consequently, any attempt to water down the ABCC’s existing powers risks reversing the vast improvements in productivity and industrial harmony achieved in recent years. 

“In December 1999, there were 107.9 days lost per thousand construction industry employees; last December there were just 4.6 days lost per thousand employees.
“The Federal Government must do everything in its power to preserve the autonomy of the ABCC’s successor within Fair Work Australia. The Government must not attempt to water down the investigative powers, penalties or professional culture which has made the ABCC so effective.
“The successor body must not only have the ability to exercise the same investigation powers as used by the ACCC and other government bodies, it must retain the industry specific legislation currently administered by the ABCC.

“We are also concerned that the strong focus of the ABCC on enforcing industrial laws could be affected by political appointments to the Advisory Board – which will set the policies, priorities and programs for the new body.
“Master Builders also questions the five year sunset clause on the body’s interrogation powers.  While it is hoped the culture in the industry will have changed by then, it would be foolish to remove the powers before the job of improving the industry is done.
“Due to the unique culture of lawlessness in the building and construction sector, the industry needs special laws, and higher penalties than will apply under the Fair Work Act. 

“While the ABCC’s future is being debated, Victoria is experiencing a taste of the culture of violence and intimidation which previously characterised the industry.  

“The Victorian building industry represents approximately twelve per cent of Victorian gross domestic product, supports 194,000 direct employees and over $27 billion worth of activity.

“Undermining the long term productivity and health of this important industry contains enormous economic risk. The Federal Government should tread very carefully when considering the future structure of the ABCC.”
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